As an advocacy organization, Act Up was invited to be here to voice our opinion on the effect of the AIDS crisis on the millions of men, women, and children afflicted with the disease.  For three days we have listened, debated, and argued on the future of the global community.  Promises have been made and proposals offered, but we must question if what we have done will make a lasting difference in stemming the AIDS crisis.  In coalition with other advocacy organizations and service NGOs, we applaud your efforts but we feel more needs to be done.  We are an organization with chapters across the globe and we are not afraid to use militant and public action to raise awareness of rich nations’ neglect and pharmaceutical greed.

More money is needed now.  Many countries here today have made a step in pledging their financial support to the Global AIDS fund to address this crisis.  We cannot stop at just a pledge.  It is demanded of those of you who have made promises to live up to your word.  In the past, the U.S. has pledged money to UN funds and has failed to deliver.  We demand the U.S. to break this habit of non-compliance by being the first country to pay up by the end of this fiscal year.  The European Union with its resources and collective political power needs to show their support to the Fund by paying up now.  Failure of all countries to live up to their promises will result in public embarrassment and civil unrest on a global scale.

The commitment to fight the AIDS crisis must extend to all parties, including Western pharmaceuticals.  At these proceedings, the representatives have been amiable toward compromise, but we demand that they stay committed towards supporting the Fund.  Pharmaceuticals have a history of willingness to sacrifice lives to preserve their patents.  Any attempt to control the supply of any and all effective HIV/AIDS drugs to countries in crisis is murder.  We understand that the Global Fund will need time to organize and build infrastructure but we demand that Western pharmaceuticals donate drugs now.

We call on all developing countries to be committed to a strong coalition to represent their people.  We challenge all countries to put aside their paranoia about losing their autonomy in favor of important change that will better the lives of our global community.  We call for all nations to recognize the needs of disadvantaged groups, promote the equality of their women citizens, and work to fight against the cultural stigma associated with living with HIV and AIDS. 

Money to the Global Fund now.  Global solidarity now.  Silence equals death.  Let no person be forgotten.

